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    	    Ashley Parish Council 
 Minutes of the Meeting of 
Ashley Parish Council held on 
	     Monday 11th March 2024 at the Pavilion  



	Present:
		Cllr Sarah Howell
(Chairman)

	Cllr Simon Hull


	Cllr Twink MacLachlan
	Cllr Georgia Winson-Pearce



	Cllr Maria Parkin
	Cllr Sarah Summers


	Kevin Dadds (Clerk)
	





                           
	01.
	PUBLIC MEETING

One member of the public attended and mentioned that some litter was accumulating at one end of the Pond. Cllr Howell responded that the annual growth had now died back and was shortly to be removed, with the litter being cleared at the same time.

Cllr Sharp reported as follows;

The County Council portion of Council Tax is to increase by 4.99% whilst the District portion (ECDC) is to be frozen again. The Combined Authority charge will increase by £36 for a Band D property.
The Combined Authority is looking at proposals for new bus routes and a £1 fare for under 25’s.
The Highways Capital and Maintenance budget has been agreed with £40m to be borrowed over next 2 years, although a decision on spending has not yet been made.
The Swaffham Heath Road crossroads project is still subject to delays due to legal issues.

The meeting closed at 7.10pm.


	02.
	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

None.


	03.
	TO SIGN & APPROVE MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 12th FEBRUARY 2024

The Minutes were approved, proposed by Cllr Hull and seconded by Cllr Parkin and signed by the Chairman.


	04.
	MATTERS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES 

04 – Maintenance of the footpath adjacent to 28 High Street – Cllrs Howell and Hull had walked the footpath to try and establish the boundary between Hascombe Stud and PR Build Ltd. There are two partial fences within the tree/bush line, one would probably mark the historical boundary, but the scale of the HMLR plans do not allow conclusive evidence. With PR Build Ltd claiming that they own the actual pathway and the verge adjacent to the development site, it leaves 1-2 metres of foliage on the other side of the footpath that is outside the area that we understood Hascombe to own. Cllrs suggested that the Clerk write to both parties advising that the PC will take responsibility for tidying up the trees and hedgerow on the basis of contributions from them for the cost. They are to be advised that the ownership needs to be decided between them as the PC is not a party to any land ownership. Action - Clerk


	
	04 – Damaged Signpost at Pond – Clerk advised that the sign has been re-installed

	
	Item 04 – Solar Lights in Church Street - Clerk gave details of Solar options which Balfour Beatty advised would be approx. £10k + VAT. Clerk advised that there may be a Local Highways Initiative grant scheme at the end of the year that could contribute, but it is by no means certain that an application would be successful,l and if so, what amount of funding would be received. It was agreed that Clerk would contact Balfour Beatty and ask for firm figures and what the process would be. C/D Cllr Sharp suggested the Clerk speak to the Clerk at Stetchworth where solar lights were recently installed and visit the site.  Action - Clerk


	
	Item 04 – Play Equipment at Recreation Ground – Clerk advised that the wet weather had delayed installation of the see-saw but materials had been delivered today and the installation will be completed by the end of this week.


	
	Item 04 - Notice Boards – Cllrs agreed that the best position was where the redundant phone box now stands. It was agreed that the Clerk would seek quotes for removing the phone box. The electricity supply is due to be disconnected by the end of March.  Action - Clerk


	
	Item 10 – Crown Public House – Cllr Howell advised that she had contacted the owner’s agent to arrange a date for a group of residents to view the property, and awaits a reply.


	
	Item 12 – Ice on road at junction of Dalham/Gazeley Road – Clerk advised that he had contacted Highways asking if the surface could be improved to mitigate ice on the road, and/or signage warning of the potential hazard, and awaits a reply.


	
	Item 13 – Vegetation at Pond – Cllrs agreed to remove the vegetation on weekend of 22nd March and Clerk agreed to organise a skip. Action Cllrs/Clerk


	
	[bookmark: _GoBack]Item 14 – Cambs County Council 20mph funding scheme – Clerk advised that he had looked at the application criteria and Ashley does not have a compelling case. It was agreed that an application would not be put forward at this time.


	05.
	DECLARATIONS OF INTERESTS 

Cllr Howell declared an interest in Agenda Item 12 (East Anglian Air ambulance only)


	06.
	PLANNING MATTERS

a) 24/00173/TRE 5 x sycamores, pollard 50% reduction – 22 High Street, Ashley. Cllrs looked at application and do not feel he need to comment.

	
07.
	
FINANCE MATTERS	
 

	
	(a)  To note following receipts in February/March.

	
	
	        £

	
	None
	


	
	(b)  To authorise the following payments.
	      

	
	
	        £

	
	McGregor Services – Re-install signpost at pond.
	360.00

	
	

	08.
	PAVILION TRUST

Cllr Howell advised that she did not attend the last APT meeting. There has been correspondence between herself the Chairman of APT and the landowner’s agent in respect of the proposed new Paviion, and a copy of the legal agreement (lease) between APC and APT has been sent to the latter.


	09.
	WEBSITE

It was agreed to discuss content to be added to the updated website at the next, and subsequent meetings. The Chairman of APT has agreed to meet with Cllr Howell and the Clerk to show how to add and remove items to the site.


	10.
	ROAD DAMAGE AND FLOODING ADJACENT TO HASCOMBE STUD

Cllr Howell advised that she had met up with a representative of Hascombe Stud to discuss the problem with water running off their paddocks, flooding and severely damaging the road surface. They visited the site and showed the drainage system that should result in the water going into drains beneath the road below. The drains and pipes are clearly blocked and the water is being diverted away from the drainage system and pouring over the Bank into the road. This is a clear hazard to any users of the road, has already resulted in damage to a number of vehicles and poses an ongoing threat should a vehicle be damaged and lose control after going through a pothole. It was agreed that the Clerk would write to Highways expressing concern at the flooding and damaged road resulting from blocked drains/pipes and copy in Lucy Frazer MP.  Action – Clerk


	11.
	VILLAGE APPLE DAY

Cllr Parkin asked whether the PC would support an “Apple Day” in September, to be held at the Pavilion. Cllrs all thought this would be a good idea and Cllr Parkin agreed to speak to other residents and form a group to organise. It was suggested that the group may apply to the PC for some funding.  Action – Cllr Parkin


	12.
	DONATIONS

With the financial year about to end, Cllrs discussed whether any donations should be given to organisations that are for the benefit of the residents of the village. It was agreed by all present, to donate £75 to each of the East Anglian Air Ambulance, MAGPAS and About Ashley and following a request, £75 will also donated to Ashley Warm Hub. Cllr Howell excused herself from voting for the EAAA donation.


	13.
	URGENT MATTERS/ITEMS FOR NEXT AGENDA

Clerk advised that he had received renewal papers for the PC insurance policy. The annual cost will be £892.07 which is a modest increase on the £871.02 from the current year. A three- year commitment was given in 2022 and this will be reviewed in 2025. 


	14.
	CORRESPONDENCE

a) Nature Grants – details of successful ECDC Pride of Place grants including Ashley bat boxes.
b) ECDC “Go Green” waste vehicles powered by vegetable oils and fats.


	15.
	DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING

The next meeting will be Monday 8th April 7pm at the Pavilion.

The meeting closed at 8.50pm
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